
 
 
   
 

May 2, 2025  
  
  

The Honorable Tom Cole              The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman                                                        Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations              Committee on Appropriations     
U.S. House of Representatives             U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515   Washington, DC 20515  
   
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the North Alamo Water Supply Corporation Delta Regional Water 
Distribution Improvements Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this 
project is the North Alamo Water Supply Corporation located at 420 South Doolittle Road, 
Edinburg, Texas 78542.  
 
This funding would be used to install approximately 18,500 linear feet of 12-inch PVC waterline 
to enhance service reliability and improve water pressure throughout the Delta Region of Hidalgo 
County, Texas. This area is currently experiencing rapid population growth and increasing water 
demand, which has placed added strain on the existing water distribution network. The project is 
an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will optimize system pressures, reduce service 
interruption, and ensure more reliable service delivery to residential, commercial, and agricultural 
users throughout the region. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 
1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  
 
Sincerely,   

   
Vicente Gonzalez    
Member of Congress   
 

 
 
 


